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HALOGEN CONFERENCE  
On Monday our year 6 students attended 
the Halogen Conference at the Perth 
Convention Centre. This National Young 
Leaders Day is an annual event held in major 
cities across Australia. The conference 
attracts high profile key note speakers who 
aim to inspire and influence a generation of 
young people to lead themselves and 
others. This year our students listened to a 
variety of speakers including Matt Cosgrove, 
Tim Diamond, Leisel Jones, Liv Phyland and 
Akram Azimi. Each speaker offered wise 
advice and inspirational messages to our 
students.  
 

Illawarra prides itself in funding this 
conference for our year six students, 
acknowledging that each and every one of 
our students has leadership potential. The 
opportunity to attend this day promotes and 
develops these leadership skills. 
 

Here are some comments from our 
students.  

 “Wow! What a fantastic day we had! It was 

the best. I wanted to go back there.” Indiana  

 

“I learned to focus on the positive and keep 
trying no matter what.”  Owen C. 

 

“The speakers told us to be a good leaders 
you need to set your goals high, break it 
down, find your passion and  
practice.”   Paraskevi 
  
“What an incredible time  the Year Sixes had 
at the Halogen conference! It was amazing, 
inspiring and a lot of fun.” Yousif  
 
 

“Learning about how to be a good leader, 
getting over your fears and achieving your  
goals.”Jada                                                            

                                                                        
  
  

INTERM SWIMMING 
Tomorrow is the final day for swimming. 
From all accounts students have been happy 
to enjoy lessons at our local pool. Time 
travelling to and from the pool has been 
greatly reduced, allowing more time for 
teaching and learning programmes in the 
school. Students are to be commended on 
their excellent behaviour during lessons.  

 

ANZAC SERVICE  
Please note that our ANZAC Service will be 
held on the last Friday of term. Families and 
friends are welcome to attend. The service 
will commence at 8.45am. 
 

SCHOOL PHOTOS 
Fotoworks, who recently took our school 
photos, contacted me this week to discuss a 
‘re-shoot’ of class photos. Unfortunately the 
lens used for the group photos 
malfunctioned, producing photos of a sub-
standard quality. Fotoworks would like to 
reshoot class photos early next term. Please 
note that individual and sibling photos were 
not affected as a different camera was used 
for these photos. The days scheduled are on 
Wednesday 22 May and Thursday 23 May. 
Fotoworks are very apologetic for any 
inconvenience this may have caused. 
 
IT’S NOT ALWAYS BULLYING  
Illawarra Primary School is a wonderful 
school, with polite, well-mannered and 
positive students who go out of their way to 
help others and avoid conflict.  I love the 
way our Illawarra students live up to our 
school motto of Caring for People. You often 
see our students asking others to join in with 
games, especially students on their own or 
new to the school. This is a strong reflection 
on our students and teachers. Credit should 
also go to the wonderful work our parents 
and families have put into in raising such 
wonderful students. 

 
 

 At Illawarra PS  maintain a zero tolerance of 
bullying. Below is some information regarding 
differences between bullying and conflict that 
sometimes occurs.  
What is bullying? 
Bullying is not just physically harming someone. 
Bullying can be verbal, which includes comments 
being said or written. It can also be social, which is 
when behaviours are mean to damage someone’s 
relationship or reputation.  
Mean vs unkind vs bullying  
It is important for adults to teach students the 
difference between mean, unkind and bullying 
behaviours. Our teachers spend a lot of time and 
effort explaining these differences. Many students 
use the word bullying, when what happened was 
either mean or unkind.  
Unkind  
Is unintentionally saying or doing something 
hurtful to someone else. Mean is intentionally 
saying or doing something hurtful to someone 
once, or maybe twice. Bullying is saying or doing 
something intentionally hurtful, and it is repeated 
over time, and involves an imbalance of power. 
We encourage people to stop using the term 
bullying and start specifically naming the 
behaviours that are taking place – he called me a 
name, he hit me, she is not letting me play with 
them. Once we know the behaviour we can create 
a plan to help stop those behaviours.  
Watch for signs  
We encourage parents and carers to reach out to 
the school if they are noticing the signs of their 
child experiencing bullying-like behaviours at 
school. What should you look for? Some signs 
include a student not wanting to go to school, 
participate in school activities or being 
withdrawn.  
Walk then talk 
When unkind or mean behaviours take place at 
school, encourage your child to tell that person 
that he/she doesn’t like the behaviour. If the 
behaviour stops, great! If it doesn’t, students 
should walk away. If there’s still an issue, the 
student should find the nearest adult to talk to 
about the situation – be that a teacher on duty, 
the classroom teacher, or Jaylene, our Chaplain. 



 

 

 

  

 
 
 
 
 
After a slightly rocky start to our first meeting this year, your P&C has re-invigorated and has a new look for 2019. 
 

The Illawarra Primary School P&C Association for 2019, is made up of the following committee members: 
 

                President                             Vince Randazzo 
                Vice President                     Katerina Dimitriou 
                Secretary                              Nat Madaffari 
                Treasurer                              Shaun MacDonald 
                Uniform Shop                      Katerina Dimitriou 
                Costume Shop                     Rebecca Dikes 
                School Banking                    Danelle Wineera 
                School Canteen                   Gabriella Randazzo 
                Executive Committee         Connie Simonides, Sherri Byrne 
 

Congratulations and welcome to all new office bearers. 
 

A special thanks to all office bearers (and outgoing members) for 2018.  Your efforts were sincerely appreciated.  It was as a direct result of 
your efforts, that our P&C, this year, is in a very healthy and stable financial position. 
 

I am extremely proud of the efforts of all our volunteers in 2018.  I wish to extend a personal thank you for your tremendous support.   
 

We have a range of activities planned for the rest of this year and we will be advising you as we draw closer to the event dates.   
 

In the immediate short term, please don’t forget our end of Term One School Canteen Sausage Sizzle, our Easter Raffle, Mother’s Day 
Raffle and Mother’s Day Stalls. 
 

I encourage all new parents (and every parent) to consider becoming more involved with our P&C.  If you can assist with any event, or have 
special skills in any specific area, we would be very keen to hear from you.  Remember, many hands make light work.  The more volunteers 
the lighter the workload!  
 

Our P&C are responsible for a range of activities, including School Banking, Canteen, Uniform Shop, Costume Shop, Fundraising, Busy Bees 
etc.  
 

This year we would like to set up year group representatives to act as co-ordinators for P&C activities in specific year groups.  If you can 
spare some time and wish to become more involved with our school activities, I would encourage you to register with our front office at 
the school, and we will contact you directly.   (We already have two volunteers!  We can’t wait to start to see what we can do for our 
kids!!!!). 
 

Our next P&C meeting will be on the third Monday of Term 2 at 3.00pm in the staff room.  (We will now have only four meetings per 
year!)  
 

If you can spare some time to assist with any of these activities, please register with the front office.  Our Canteen and Uniform Shops are 
always looking for helpers.   
 

If your children have left the school or outgrown their school uniform, and the uniform is still in good condition, please consider donating 
them to the Uniform Shop.  In this way we may be able to assist other kids with their uniform requirements. 
 

You may have started to notice some activity around the school grounds.  I am pleased to report that due to support from your P&C and 
our Principal, Mr Brian Davies and his entire staff, the Department of  Education has instigated some much needed improvements at our 
school.  Let’s keep up the pressure and ensure that we get the best possible result for our kids! 
 

Our driving motivation is to improve the quality of education, amenities and social wellbeing of our students.  We welcome and are always 
open to new ideas, suggestions and direction that will improve this valuable service that we provide our kids.  Your P&C is committed to 
working very closely with the school to ensure that we provide the very best for our kids.  Help us, help our kids! 
 

I look forward to working you this year.  Here’s to a fantastic 2019.  
 
Kind Regards 
Vince Randazzo 
President 

ILLAWARRA PRIMARY SCHOOL  
P & C ASSOCIATION 

 



 

 

 
 

March 

29          Swimming Lessons 

finish 

April  

1            Kindy 1 Health 

Screening 

2            Kindy 2 Health 

Screening 

              Girls Club 

3            Kindy 1 Health 

Screening 

              Lego Club 

4   Kindy 2 Health 

Screening 

 PP,Yr 3 & 6 Dental 

Checkups 

9 Girls Club 

10 Lego Club 

11 Easter raffle draw 

 Newsletter 

12 Anzac Service 

 P&C sausage sizzle 
  

 Last day of Term 
 

Term 2 commences  

30 April 2019 

 

 

 

 
Congratulations to the following students for 
receiving Merit Certificates at the assembly in 
Week 4. 
 

Year Room Students  
1 4 Mason R Paige S 

2 7 Tayne M Djarla F 

2 8 Phoenix L Amber B 

3 5 Ricky N Daniel A 

3/4   6 Blake P 

Chase D 

Kayla L 

4 9 Lincoln B Mackenzie E 

5 10 Zac F 

Toby C 

Jahmila O 

Natalie W 

6 11 Patrick T 
Owen C 

Haya E 
Logan Y 

5/6 12 Grace F  

 
 

 

  
 

Families are encouraged to register with Camp 
Australia this term to receive a free first day 
during term 1.   
 

Visit: pp.campaustralia.com.au/account/register
-firstdayfree. 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
The School Dental Service will be 
conducting dental screening sessions of 
Pre-Primary, Years 3 and  6 students at 
Illawarra Primary  School on Thursday 4 
April 2019. It is a requirement of the 
Health Act to screen children in these 
years that are enrolled in the School 
Dental Service. 
 
The screening is a check of the growth 
and development of the jaws and teeth 
only.  The screening is NOT a detailed 
examination and an appointment for 
check-ups will be issued in due course. 

 

Dental Health Services 
School Dental Screening 

Midvale Hub Parenting Service 
Perth (North East) 

 
Tuning in to Kids 
A parenting program for parents of children aged 3-
10 years. 
 

Tuning in to Kids is a 6 session program for parents, 
with children aged 3 to 10 years. 
 

The program explores ways that parents can help 
their children develop emotional intelligence and 
increase the emotional connection between parents 
and children. Learn more about:  

¶ Developing emotion coaching skills to 
help children understand and regulate 
their own feelings and emotions 

¶ Promoting co-operative behaviour in 
young children 

¶ Developing parent’s own emotional 
awareness 

¶ Managing emotions such as anger and 
anxiety 

 

Please see flyer that has been emailed home today 
with the Newsletter for further information and 
session times. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
We are excited to announce that we are 
running an Easter Colouring competition. 
 

We have 3 different categories: 
Kindy to Year 1 
Years 2 to 4 
Years 5 to 6 
 

Pictures have been distributed to each 
class. 

 

Please return your completed colouring in 
to the box at the front office by Tuesday 9 
April. 
 

There are yummy Easter treats to be won. 
There will be 3 prizes awarded in each 
group. 
 

Thank you to Perth Signature Cleaning for 
donating the prizes. 

 

Winners to be announced on Thursday 11 
April. 

 

 

 
When:  Friday 12 April 
 

Pre order lunches only. 
 

The Canteen will be open for the usual 
recess sales but will not be taking lunch 
orders from the standard canteen menu. 
 
Pre-order form has been emailed home 
today with this Newsletter. 

 

P & C  
Easter 

Colouring 
Competition 

 

P & C 
SAUSAGE SIZZLE 



 

 

  
 
  
 

  

 

ILLAWARRA PRIMARY SCHOOL  
GETTING TO KNOW THE STAFF! 
This Newsletter we meet : 

 

Miss Silvana Ferrara  

Music Specialist and Lote Teacher  
 

When did you start teaching at Illawarra and what grades/subjects have you taught? 
Started teaching at Illawarra Primary in 2010. I came from East Wanneroo Primary as a Music Specialist and took on the Music role here 
along with support. 
Over the years, I have given support to classes with: 
Support in Room 1 for Pre-Primary sight words             Health in Pre Primary   Year 1 – Repeated Reading  
Year 3 and 5 Naplan focus              Reading and Spelling for Years 2 and 3 Year 1 Hass Teacher 
Year 3 Physical Education          
This year I am the Lote Teacher, teaching Italian.  
 

What instruments do you play? 
I can play the piano and the recorder. I know how to play a guitar, djembe drums and once learnt to play the trombone for the East 
Wanneroo School Concert Band as we didn’t have a player. That was a great year as I also conducted at the same time!! Multi - talented!!! 
 

How ƭƻƴƎ Ƙŀǎ LƭƭŀǿŀǊǊŀ ōŜŜƴ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘ ƛƴ Ψ{ŎƘƻƻƭǎ aŀƪŜ aǳǎƛŎΩ ŀƴŘ Ŏŀƴ ȅƻǳ ǎƘŀǊŜ ŀ ƭƛǘǘƭŜ ŀōƻǳǘ ƛǘΚ 
Illawarra has been involved in Schools Make Music for many many years. I know that we were involved throughout the 90’s and have taken 
part since I arrived at the school in 2010.  The Illawarra students have always performed amazingly at the WAGSMS concerts. Each year the 
students have wowed the audience with their amazing talents. Some of the performances include: 
Grease Highlights, Oliver, Disney Classics, Kids on Broadway, The Lion King and The Wizard of Oz. 
In all of the performances, there is always an opportunity for the someone to perform solo on the big stage.  
A special moment for me is, of course apart from when the students perform on the stage, when they have finished their performance and 
they are all so excited and they know that their performance was amazing.  
 

Can you share a special memory from your teaching career so far? 
I have been teaching many many years and not only as a Music teacher. Back in 1982 I taught at North Balga Primary School as a year 3 
teacher. There was a little girl who was new to our school. She had trouble reading fluently and had been told that she wasn’t very good. 
When she came to our school she had a new and fresh start and worked really hard at improving her reading.  I will always remember the 
look on her face when all the hard work paid off and she could read fluently and confidently and, more importantly, she believed in herself. 
I can still see the smile on her face and the tears of joy in her mother’s eyes.  
 

Was there a staff member who particularly inspired you to do your best when you were at school? 
I liked all my teachers but had a soft spot for Mr Maioranna, my year 4 teacher. I loved being in the pavilion when he would play the piano. 
 

What do you enjoy doing in your spare time? 
Going to the Ballet, Opera and the Theatre to see plays.  
 
Can you tell us a little about your family? 
My family consists of my father (who is 96 years old), my mother (who is 88) and my brother. 
 

What has been a standout holiday for you or where would you like to visit? 
In 1995 I went on a long holiday. I started with an African Safari, then I went to Egypt and sailed down the Nile, spent time in England and 
travelled around Ireland – from Dublin north to the Giants Causeway down the west coast to Cork and the back to Dublin – the car was 
making some very funny sounds by the time we dropped it off at Dublin airport. To conclude my 4 month holiday and spent lots of time in 
Sicily, Italy and Switzerland with family. 
 

Do you have any talents some of us may not know about? 
In my younger days I learnt ballet and loved to play sport. In my adult years, I played netball, basketball, indoor cricket in a lady’s team and 
a mixed team, tennis and I loved snow skiing. 
 

What do you love about your role as a teacher?  
I love working with children and seeing them achieve. Especially, when they are involved in performances and they do such a fantastic job. I 
love the way they get so excited and pleased with themselves when they are on the big stage! 
 

Finally, and importantly which AFL team do you support? 
The West Australian teams - The Eagles and The Dockers! Yeah!!! 
My dream is an Eagles / Dockers Grand Final. (One day!) 
 

Thank you for being willing to share Miss Ferrara, it  is great to get to know you a little  more! 
 

 

 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 


